
 

 
 

unOfficial ​Meeting Minutes from ​February 2nd 2021 ​meeting 
Accepted at the____________ 2020 

 
Steve Forrest called the February 2nd ​ ​meeting via Zoom to order at 6:07 

 
● Treasurer's Report- ​Current balance $13319.18 and $30,000 in savings. The first 

grooming payment has not been received yet.  Per VAST, LLC type needs to be defined. 
December club dues not received yet.  The Treasurer’s report was motioned to be 
accepted as read, by Mike Poulin and seconded by Curt Marcheux. It was voted on 
unanimously to accept.  The first grooming payment was not received. 

 
● Secretary's Report-​The January 5th  meeting minutes was motioned to be accepted as 

read by Curt Marcheux and seconded by Mike Poulin. It was voted on ​unanimously to 
accept. 

 
County Director’s Report 

● As of 20,055 as of January 25th.  About 750 short of last year.  
● Ice Crossings will all be closed due to insurance purposes. 

○ Curt went into details about reroute ideas and his prior research 
○ “Private” trails not feasible 
○ Meeting every 4th Wednesday 

● Two lawsuits in the last year, keeps increasing insurance 
● Began from Lake Dunmore incident 
● Club CANNOT make any comments about the ice conditions 
● VAST wants a complete bridge inventory. 
● Helicopter landing zones around the state. 
● Curt spoke with the sheriffs.  They should be out this weekend  

 
Trails 

● Trail behind Belmont fire station will be closed, new septic being installed. 
● Steve has been talking with Jeff Chase regarding roads.  We should go to a meeting to get 

something official in the minutes.  The store is critical 

 



 

● People could use roads for direct trail access, per Curt Marcheux’s memory. 
● Town bookkeeping is terrible 
● Dick Tilton had trail access approved.  Needed to be approved every year. 
● ATVs possibly 
● Tucker 

○ Headlights have been replaced 
○ Top lights need to be swapped 
○ Wheels need to be replaced 

● Trails in good shape overall 
●  

  
New Business 

● Some guy went off trail on power lines by Summit. He overshot the trail. 
Sending “formal” complaint to VAST.  More signs were put out.  Possibly 
re-route ideas. 

● Open discussion regarding VAST and Club survivability.  
● Greendale trail: VAST, and Derry Hill Sled Dogs.  Needs to be Groomed twice. 

There is a lot of volume on that trail. Mount Holly gets complaints, Derry Hill 
grooms.  All signage is done by our club.  

● 350 TMAs sold for the club. 
● Bugs in groomer GPS.  Logs are going to be kept manually as a backup. 

 
Next meeting Tuesday March 2nd at 6:00 p.m. Via Zoom 
 
Meeting was called to close at 7:16 p.m. by Steve Forrest. 

 
Prepared By: 
Michael McAtee, Secretary 
(802)353-8222 (802)259-3432 
mdmcatee88@gmail.com 

 


